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July 31, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the sale of a surplus 13,500 square foot lot improved with a 1,280 square foot home, plus an adjacent vacant 8,919 square foot lot owned by Road Services Division (Roads).  The house is located at 20604 NE Novelty Hill Road, and the adjacent vacant lot is located at 10004 - 206th Avenue NE, in the Redmond area, in Council District 3.  The properties were purchased for the widening of Novelty Hill Road.  Now that the project is complete, the remaining portions are no longer needed for Roads use.
The purchase price for the proposed sale is $195,000 based on appraised fair market value.  The purchase and sale agreement was approved by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and reserves a right-of-way easement along the westerly and south property lines for any future road widening.
The Facilities Management Division (FMD) has circulated surplus property notices to King County agencies, pursuant to K.C.C. 4.56.070, and none have expressed interest in the subject property.  FMD has determined that this property is not suitable for affordable housing and has declared the property to be surplus.
The proposed buyer is the existing tenant for the last 12 years, Shirley Ann Cunningham.  

FMD recommends this direct negotiated sale due to unique circumstances which make the sale in the best interests of the public in conformance with KCC 4.56.100 (A2).  Sale to the tenant will result in significant cost savings compared to the cost of an open-market transaction.  The County will not incur the standard 3% commission ($5,850) payable to an outside broker or other marketing expense.  Clean-up costs and supervision of tenant move-out will be avoided, which would otherwise be significant due to the interior condition and storage at the site.  In addition, a direct negotiated sale assures receipt of the County’s full appraised value without further price negotiations.
The buyer plans to utilize conventional financing and has been pre-qualified by her lender for the County’s full appraised value of $195,000.  The buyer intends to continue to reside in the house as a single family residence.

Sale of this property furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship in returning the properties to the tax rolls, relieving the County of ongoing maintenance expense, and strengthening the Road Fund reserve.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:   Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Carolyn Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)


Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division, DOT


Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES
